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February 25, 2025 
12:00 p.m. 

State Capitol, Room 308 
 

H.B. 472, H.D. 1 
RELATING TO DIGITAL IDENTIFICATION 

 
House Committee on Finance 

 
The Hawaii Department of Transportation (HDOT) has comments on H.B. 472, H.D. 1, 
which allows for a digitized identification card to be accepted as a valid form of 
identification, under certain conditions.  Authorizes state and county law enforcement 
agencies to accept a digitized identification card as proof of a person's identity. 
 
The HDOT has concerns as digitized identification would be replacing the physical 
state-issued identification cards. The entities that manage the Driver Licensing and 
Identification System should be made aware to ensure that all proper means to secure 
the system have been met prior to initiating digitized identification.  
 
The difference between a digitized identification and Mobile Driver’s License (mDL), is 
the mDL compliments the physical state-issued credential rather than replacing it. 
 
In August 2024, the HDOT implemented mDL which permits residents to add their 
driver’s license or identification to an Apple digital wallet that allows users to present the 
digital or mobile form of their credential to verify to the extent permitted by Federal 
and/or State laws, identity and eligibility, with the Transportation Security Administration  
instead of presenting your physical state-issued credential.  The mDL is a more 
simplified way to verify your identity, however a physical credential is still required to be 
in your possession as it may need to be presented in certain circumstances, including 
but not limited to, interactions with law enforcement and in States/counties that do not 
recognize the mDL program.  
 
As of current, 25,295 residents have been provisioned with an mDL, 995 of that total is 
for state identification cards. 
 
The HDOT is currently meeting with Google to expand mDL for Android users. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
 



HB-472-HD-1 

Submitted on: 2/23/2025 9:49:40 AM 

Testimony for FIN on 2/25/2025 12:00:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Ryan Willis Individual Oppose 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

I Strongly Oppose 

 



HB-472-HD-1 

Submitted on: 2/24/2025 12:51:47 AM 

Testimony for FIN on 2/25/2025 12:00:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Billy Suzuki Individual Oppose 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

I am strongly opposed to HB472! This bill completely disregards those of us who struggle with 

digital devices, creating a system that marginalizes people like me who can’t easily navigate 

smartphones or digital IDs. Not everyone is tech-savvy, and forcing reliance on digital 

identification alienates seniors, low-income individuals, and countless others who simply don’t 

have the means or ability to keep up with this shift. We cannot let convenience for some turn into 

exclusion for others! Reject HB472 and keep identification accessible for everyone! 

  

 



HB-472-HD-1 

Submitted on: 2/24/2025 1:48:47 PM 

Testimony for FIN on 2/25/2025 12:00:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Frank Schultz Individual Oppose 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

Oppose 
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